

EAST BEDLINGTON PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of the Annual Assembly (Annual Parish Meeting) held on Tuesday 24th May 2011 at 6 pm at Bedlington Station Residents’ Association, Bedlington.
PRESENT:


Councillors:

D. Armstrong
A Stewart
B Richmond (Vice Chair)

Alex Wallace (Chair)

Alyson Wallace

Colin Parker

I Harbottle


IN ATTENDANCE:


Parish Clerk and 26 members of the public were in attendance.
CO 30/11
1. APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

Apologies for absence had been received on behalf of Councillors A. Barrett, R. Major & A Douglas.
Resolved

That the apologies for absence be accepted.

CO 31/11 
2. MINUTES OF THE LAST MEETING

Resolved

That the minutes of the Annual Meeting held on 25th May 2010 be agreed and signed as a correct record.
CO 32/11
3. MATTERS ARISING FROM THE MINUTES
The Chair referred to minute CO40/10 (CCTV Clayton Corner) and stated that a camera had been installed on a trial basis at the request of Northumbria Police at the Parish Council’s expense.
Councillor Stewart referred to minute CO41/10 in relation to the feasibility study that had been commissioned by the Bedlington Forum to look at sites for leisure development. He stated that for various reasons each site was considered unsuitable and the report currently lies in abeyance. Notwithstanding this he reported that SUSTRANS had recently completed a walkway/cycle path which had improved access to Gallagher Park and that a £70,000 BMX track had recently been completed.
 Resolved

That the matters arising be noted.

CO 33/11
4. ANNUAL REPORT
The Chair gave an overview of the Parish Council’s achievements over the past 12 months and outlined it’s aspirations for 2011/12. He referred to the Council’s major projects which included development of the Free Wood and Cambois Links and also environmental improvements across the Parish. The Council’s gratitude was extended to Councillor’s Jeff Gobin and Val Tyler for the funds that they were providing.

The Chair then referred to the relationships that had been established with the 3 first schools and to the good work carried out by Councillor Parker and Barry Mead. He went on to appraise the meeting of various activities that had taken place during 2010/11 and those planned in the coming year. In particular he referred to the Fairs at Stead Lane First School, Cambois First School and the Cambois Fun Day and he provided dates for this years events. Reference was also made to Bedlington Station First School’s Centenary in 2012 and to the Christmas tree switch on at Cambois which had been a great success and he thanked all the sponsors involved. 
The chair reported that a meeting had been held with officers and members of NCC to discuss potential transfer of services. He read out a full list of services that NCC regarded as either, Parish Council functions, non-strategic or which no funding would be provided for in the future. He further advised that the Council had not had the opportunity to discuss this yet but believed that accurate figures needed to be supplied by NCC and that the results of the recent Community Plan consultation exercise (conducted by Wansbeck CVS) needed to be available before any decisions could be reached.
RESOLVED

That the Annual Report be received.

CO 34/11
5. PRESENTATIONS BY GUEST SPEAKERS
The Chair introduced Neil Bond and his colleague Chris Lawson of RES LTD who gave a presentation on the proposed Bio Mass power plant at North Blyth. The presentation included details of the planning consultation process, technical information, and samples of the raw materials to be used and bi products of the process.
In response to questions from parishioners Mr Bond explained that up to 20% of the raw material used would be transported by road and this equated to 34 lorry loads in and out the plant each day. He also referred to a marine issue that needed to be overcome in order to meet the requirements of new legislation. In summing up he stated that it could be up to 2 years before work commenced on building the plant.

The Chair thanked Neil and Chris for their informative presentation.

The Chair then introduced Jenny Tindale of Wansbeck CVS who provided an update on the consultation survey relating to the Community Plan. She advised that an excellent response had been received with over 15% those contacted filling in and returning their questionnaires and over 100 parishioners expressing an interest in being involved on a steering group. Jenny assisted by Councillor Brian Richmond then proceeded to make the free prize draw. The winning tickets were as follows;

First Prize 
£200
Ticket 304
Kelly-Jo Huntley
Heritage Gardens, Bedlington

Second Prize
£100
Ticket 76
John Smith

Beatty Road, Bedlington

Third Prize
£50
Ticket 305
D W Day

West View, Bedlington   
The Chair thanked Jenny for her presentation and for carrying out the prize draw and he congratulated the lucky winners who would be invited to a future Parish Council Meeting to receive their cheques.
CO 35/11
6. SMALL GRANTS
The Chair introduced Janice Greathead of Bedlington Station Little Stars who was presented with a cheque for £250. Janice thanked the Parish and said the money would be used to take toddlers on a visit to see the animals at Whitehouse Farm, near Morpeth.
CO 36/11. 
7. OBSERVATIONS OF COUNTY COUNCILLORS
Councillor Jeff Gobin introduced himself and explained his role as a County Councillor and in particular his role as a member of the Planning Committee. He explained that as a member of the Planning Committee he could only have a listening brief at the meeting and could not comment on planning issues as this would compromise him and debar him from any future debate. He nevertheless assured those present that he was taking cognisance of the issues raised and concerns in connection with the proposed BIO Mass Power Station.
The Chair thanked Councillor Gobin for his contribution and for his financial support.

CO 37/11
8. TO CONSIDER RESOLUTIONS OF WHICH WRITTEN NOTICE HAS BEEN GIVEN.
The Parish Clerk explained that the Annual Assembly (Annual Parish Meeting) was the one meeting each year where the electorate could take part in debate and vote. However, on this particular occasion no resolutions had been received to debate and vote upon. 

CO 38/11
9. OPEN FORUM
The Chair invited all present for their contributions
Councillor Stewart referred to the Allotments at Cambois explaining that these had been in a poor state when the Parish had taken them over. This had necessitated a considerable investment during 2010/11 and he advised that further spending would be required.

He referred to the Council’s vision for a Community garden that would be used by Cambois First School to teach pupils about food and how it is grown. The Parish would be providing a fenced off plot, poly tunnel, garden shed, tools, raised beds and pathways that could be used by the children when accompanied by their parents. He stated that the headmaster, Paul Frost and the Friends of Cambois First School were very exited by the project. The headmaster was particularly impressed with the interest the Parish had taken in the school.   

Barry Mead, who acts as a consultant to the Parish appraised the meeting of developments at the Free Wood. There were plans for picnic tables, seats, interpretive signage (at the site of the former Iron works), an outdoor gym and a gateway sculpture. He referred to meetings with various funders and whilst there were no guarantees he was extremely hopeful of receiving funding.
Heather Ashburner (NCC Play Ranger) announced that a pilot play group would be commencing on Sunday 12 June 2011 in the Bedlington Station Residents Association building for three weeks and she stated that the response from parents had been extremely encouraging. 

The Chair thanked Councillors and the public for their contributions.

CO 39/11
10. PUBLIC QUESTION TIME
A number of questions were raised by residents of North Blyth who would be affected by the BIO Mass Power Plant proposals. Concerns included the following;
· Effect on House Property values

· Noxious smells / emissions
· Risk of a major incident

· Increased volume of traffic 

In response to these issues the guest speakers advised that there should be no obnoxious odours and that emissions were strictly regulated. A risk assessment had been carried out and there had been no issues raised by the County Fire Service. For clarification, Chris Lawson of RES Ltd stated that 20% of the BIO Mass would be transported by road and that the increase in road traffic would be much less than this percentage.   

The Chair whilst acknowledging concern about the impact on house prices advised that this was not a material planning consideration and as such would not influence any decision. David Graham suggested that a visit to another Bio Mass site and discussion with local resident’s could be beneficial, an idea that was endorsed by Councillor Dave Armstrong. This suggestion was taken on board by Neil Bond however, some residents questioned the value of this as the proposed plant a Cambois was much bigger than others and therefore may not have the same issues. Jenny Tindale stated that this could be to the advantage of resident’s, in that if there were issues it could be argued that these would be magnified at Cambois.

In bringing the meeting to a close the Chair thanked everyone who had attended and invited all to join him for light refreshments.  
DATE AND TIME OF THE NEXT MEETING
The next Parish Council Meeting would be held on Tuesday 7th June 2011 at Bedlington Station Resident’s Association at 6.00 pm.

Meeting Closed 7.45pm.
Signed by the Chairman: ………………        Date:………………………………………...
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